
Dear Homeowners:  

No sooner had we announced that our HOA pool was staying open for business in 

alignment with Arizona Governor Ducey’s original “Stay Home, Stay Healthy, Stay 

Connected” order on March 31, he changed his mind.  

Evidently due to public criticism, Governor Ducey clarified his original order yesterday 

and shut down, among other things, condominium pools effective immediately at 5 p.m. 

on April 4, 2020.  

As a result, your HOA Board is left with no other choice but to close and lock the pool 

and pool area. This is not what we wanted to do because we know how much many 

homeowners enjoy this amenity.  

Please refrain from entering the pool area because doing so may subject you to criminal 

prosecution, jail time, and fines by law enforcement.  

Ironically, the Governor’s order still requires the HOA to maintain the pool according to 

environmental standards. It is our intention, however, to shut off the heat to the pool and 

spa if possible to save money while it’s closed. At this time nobody knows how long the 

pool area will be closed down.  

All of us hope we can return to normal and reopen the pool soon.  

Your Mirage Heights Board of Directors Kind regards,  

Lee Ann Morlan  

Trestle Management Group (480) 422-0888 | www.trestlemanagement.com 


